HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

February 26, 2007

Members present:  Donna Ghaderi- teacher representative, Sarah Kuhn – teacher representative, Danielle Bryan- teacher representative, Donna Keeney- parent, Dora Thomas- parent and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.  

Mrs. Handel presented the proposed February agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Bryan-1st, Ghaderi-2nd)

Minutes from the January SBDM meeting were presented.  Committee approved as read.  (Ghaderi-1st, Keeney-2nd) 

Mrs. Handel reviewed some talking points regarding the district budget and the upcoming school year.  

SB 168 CSIP revisions were discussed.  Committee made recommendations regarding additions to the current plan.  Finalized revision will be given out at the March meeting.

Committee discussed Title I staffing for the upcoming year.  Mrs. Handel shared that the budget will be cut significantly.  There would not be enough money through Title I to hire a full time teacher, even at the lowest level of pay.  Committee discussed other ways to utilize the funds to benefit the school and the students.  Committee agreed that paying for .5 counselor and making the position full time counselor would be in the best interest of the students.  Mrs. Handel shared that any left over funds in Title I could go to paying for a portion of an assistant with the possibility of coupling it with ESS monies to provide an assistant that could work as part of the daytime waiver.  Committee felt this was an idea worth pursuing.

Mrs. Handel presented the current School-wide Writing Guidelines Policy and conducted a second reading.  This guideline plan will also become part of the revisions to the Howevalley Literacy Plan.  Members found some inconsistencies that they wanted corrected.  Mrs. Bryan said she would work on making the language a little clearer for the policy; therefore, another reading will occur before approval in March.

Section 7 requests were discussed and prioritized.  Committee wanted to include requests for .5 Counselor, .5 Arts and Humanities specialist, furniture money, field trip money, extra textbook money, and funds for the continuation of Thoughtful Education.  

Accident reports and the school activities budget were presented for review.

With no other business the meeting adjourned at 3:35 p.m.  The next scheduled meeting will be on Monday, March 19, 2007 at 2:45 in the school library.
